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SHARON SACKS Sharon is our new lead editor for Discovery. She has been involved 
in ministry all of her adult life, leading numerous Bible studies, writing curriculum for 
both children and adult programs, and working as Director of Personnel for a mis-
sions agency. Officially retired, she continues to write and teach, and is Chair of her 
church missions committee. She loves investing in her 13 grandchildren and spend-
ing time with her spunky great granddaughter.

FRANK BARKER lives in Seattle and recently retired after 50 years in ministry. He 
served churches in his homeland New Zealand and his adopted home in the USA. 
He has been involved with Scripture Union since he became a Christian in 1955. 

PENNY BOSHOFF Penny has been an SU volunteer since 1997 and now lives in 
Dubai with her husband, Andrew, where she teaches, writes and relishes sharing the 
good news with people from around the world.

LOUISA KING Louisa lives in Sheffield with her young family. She loves being part of 
her church family, and likes meeting people or journaling and reading in cafes.

CLIVE PARNELL Clive is a pastor and singer/songwriter who lives in Edinburgh. 
Married with three children (two now adults), he enjoys running, football, coffee and 
the arts.

MICHELE SMART Michele is a writer and editor. She lives on Sydney’s northern 
beaches with her husband and two kids and dog. She surfs badly.

BEN GREEN Ben is married to Jess, and they live in Amington (Staffordshire), 
where he is a vicar and she is a doctor. When he isn’t vicaring, Ben is most likely to 
be found either mowing his lawn or writing computer software, but he also enjoys 
walking up (real) mountains, playing the piano and letting Jess plan their holidays.

DAVID LAWRENCE David is the Teaching Pastor at Thornbury Baptist Church, near 
Bristol. He is married with three married children and six grandchildren. Alongside 
his ministry at Thornbury, he runs a gardening and woodworking business.

PETER MEAD Peter is one of the pastors at Trinity Chippenham and a mentor with 
Cor Deo. He teaches at Union School of Theology and at the European Leadership 
Forum. He has written several books including Pleased to Dwell and Lost in Wonder 
(both with Christian Focus). He is married to Melanie.
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